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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2008-370
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission:
Date of Introduction: May 13, 2008
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCD
Date of Analysis: May 16, 2008
Type of Action: Approval of Economic Development Agreement
 Bill Summary: This ordinance approves an Economic Development Agreement recommended by the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission among the City of Jacksonville, the JEDC and Project Grip (“developer”), to support the relocation of the developer’s headquarters operation to Jacksonville.  The bill recommends that the developer be approved by the State of Florida Office of Tourism, Trade and Economic Development as a qualified target industry (“QTI”) business and that the City evidences a commitment of City support in an amount not to exceed $52,800 as the local financial support under the QTI Tax Refund Program, payable over multiple years per OTTED guidelines, with a State match of $211,200, for a total City and State QTI amount of $264,000 for 66 jobs.  
Background:   Grip is a foreign-owned manufacturing company with its US headquarters currently located in the Northeastern United States.  The company is 90 years old and has operated in the United States for over 30 years. The company owns and operates manufacturing plants in Asia, Europe and South America.  Grip is weighing the relocation of their US headquarters to Jacksonville.  Other Southeastern cities are vying for the project.  The proposed relocation would result in the creation of up to 66 new full time jobs to be created over a 36 month time frame.   JEDC has reviewed the proposed project and has determined that the Economic Development Agreement to be in the public interest. Financial incentives through the QTI program, at the level of $4,000 for each new job created, would assist the company offset cost associated with the relocation.  The average wage of the newly created jobs is $64,000. The developer will be investing $7.6 million in new construction and machinery and equipment purchases over the 36 month ramp up period. The company proposes to construct and equip a 50,000 square foot office building within the southeastern portion of Duval County.  The QTI program has built-in clawbacks related to both the number of jobs and the actual salaries.
Policy Impact: Economic Development/Jacksonville Economic Development Commission
Fiscal Impact: The Economic Development Agreement commits to the City to $52,800 as evidence of local financial support required by the QTI program.
Analyst: Jackson
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